
To: SEC Rule Comments  

From: Dr. Paul Pritchard  

Subject: S7-30-22  

Hello, my name is Paul Pritchard and I am US citizen currently living in Ohio. As a retail investor I am in 

support of S7-30-22 for the following reasons:  

• Amending the minimum pricing increments, also known as tick sizes, under Rule 612 of 

Regulation NMS to establish a variable minimum pricing increment model that would apply to 

both the quoting and trading of NMS stocks, which are stocks listed on a national securities 

exchange, regardless of trading venue;  

• Reducing the access fee caps under Rule 610 of Regulation NMS in conjunction with the 

reduction of the minimum pricing increments and require national securities exchanges to make 

the amounts of all fees and rebates determinable at the time of execution;  

• Accelerating the implementation of the round lot and odd-lot information definitions adopted in 

2020 under the Market Data Infrastructure Rules (“MDI Rules”); and  

• Amending the odd-lot information definition adopted under the MDI Rules to require the 

identification of the best odd-lot order.  

Best Regards, 

Dr. Paul Pritchard 


